
  
 

February 4, 2020 
 
 
 

IPA Canada 
1336 Lassiter Terrace 
Ottawa, Ontario 
K1J 8N2 
 
 
TO: All IPA Canada Members  
 
 
SUBJECT: NOTIFICATION OF DISCONTINUANCE WITH BELL MOBILITY 
CORPORATE PRIVILEGE PROGRAM THROUGH AUDACITY WIRELESS.  
 
This letter is to inform all current IPA Canada members and those who are clients of the “IPA 
Wireless Corporate Plan” originally implemented through IPA Canada - Region 16 - Atlantic 
Region. 
 
As of January 22, 2020, a pre-scheduled teleconference was held and the IPA Canada Directors 
in attendance were advised of the termination of this plan by Bell Mobility. On January 23rd, 
2020, a follow-up message outlining the details of this teleconference was sent, via email, to 
those directors who could not attend the teleconference. 
 
In short, through discussions with the Secretary General, Bell Mobility related to IPA Canada, 
that at the time the initial plan was approved and implemented through Region 16, they were not 
made aware that IPA Canada was a Not-for-Profit corporation. As such, the agreement should 
never have been offered as a three-year corporate plan, as this conflicted with Canadian Radio-
television and Telecommunications Commission (CRTC) guidelines. As a result, Bell Mobility 
decided to freeze the existing plan and further instructed its authorized dealer, Audacity 
Wireless, not to accept any new clients/members under the plan. 
  
For existing Bell Mobility/Audacity Wireless clients signed up under the plan, Bell Mobility has 
assured IPA Canada that the terms of their agreement will be honoured until their contract ends 
and Audacity will continue to provide service and support. 
 
Bell and Audacity Wireless have assured IPA Canada that their partnership with us is important. 
They have indicated that they are actively working on a potential solution to substitute this 
corporate plan with one that is better tailored to meet the organizational needs of Not-for-Profit 
Corporations like ours, and one that provides the adequate consumer protections under the 
recommendations set out by CRTC.  
 



Clients requiring additional information regarding their respective service agreements are 
encouraged to contact Bell and/or Audacity Wireless directly.  
 
Once IPA Canada receives official information of the availability of any similar substitute 
program, we will notify the membership accordingly.  
 
Your patience and understanding in this matter is greatly appreciated.  
 
In Friendship, 
 
 

 
 
Nicole Kikcio 
Secretary General 
IPA Canada  


